       Thursday 5th January 2023
Dear Parents,
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Happy New Year to you all!  We hope that you had a restful break!  Firstly I should like to thank you for all of your gifts, cards and good wishes at the end of last term; they were all very much appreciated.  We are now looking forward to a busy 2023 with lots of interesting things in store. 
Now that the children are so settled in school, we will be making an exciting change to our morning routine.  Starting on Monday 9th January, the children will enter the school via the main front door with the older children, rather than coming into the classroom through the Foundation Play Area.  The Foundation children are very familiar with the way from the front door to our classroom, as they are used to taking the register to the office, but for the first couple of weeks we will make sure that a member of Foundation staff is waiting just inside the door to greet them.  
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We are pleased with the great progress that the children have made in all areas since they started school, and are delighted to see that they have returned to school after the Christmas holidays eager to learn and to help each other.  Thank you so much for being so supportive at home, practising reading and helping the children to learn their sounds and key words.  Throughout this term we shall continue with our phonics lessons using the Sounds-Write programme. In maths we are continuing to practise counting, subitising (recognising small amounts without needing to count the objects) and number recognition, as well as applying our knowledge of numbers to practical situations.   In our PE lessons we will continue to learn how to move in different ways and to improve our ball skills.

This term our topic is ‘Stories’.  Much of our learning will be based on stories, some of which may be suggested by the children.  We will be learning about story structure, settings and characters.  We will use the stimulus of various different story characters in our role play and will be making puppets in technology.  We shall be exploring different materials in science and looking at buildings in our local environment. We will also use stories to help us to think about our own feelings and those of other people. 
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After half term our topic will include stories about animals (including dinosaurs), and we will then use non-fiction texts to find out about animals in more detail.  We will think about how to treat living things with respect and how to take care of the environment. We will also practise our sewing and continue to learn about and make music.
Our Forest School sessions have been wonderful, largely due to the amount of support that we have received from parents and grandparents who have volunteered to help us. We have all enjoyed some fantastic mornings in the woods and at Twiglets, building on practical and social skills in addition to language and mathematical development.  Thank you to everyone who has been able to accompany us to Little Tree Woods!  If you would like to join us at Forest School, please let us know.  We will leave school at approximately 9.20am, and return by 11.45am at the latest. If you would like to help but feel unable to do so because you are concerned that you will not be back in time to collect a younger child from Pre-School, please let me know.  I can always make sure that we return to school in time!  . 

Our Forest School sessions for this term are: 
Friday 6th January

Friday 13th January 

Friday 20th January

Friday 27th January
Friday 3rd February
Friday 10th February

HALF TERM 
Friday 24th February 

Friday 3rd March 

Friday 10th March
Friday 17th March
Friday 24th March

Please be aware that the rotation between school grounds and Little Tree Woods may alter at any time, depending on weather conditions and the number of parent volunteers, as we need a minimum of three additional helpers in order to leave the school grounds.  If you are able to help on any of the dates listed above, please let me know.  Your help really is very much appreciated.
Thank you in anticipation of your continued support.  

As always please do not hesitate to ask if you have any queries or concerns.
Yours sincerely,
Rachel Warr
